
CITY OF NIAGARA FALLS 
NEW YORK 

April 17, 2023 
 
 
 
TO:  City Council 
 
FROM:  Mayor Robert M. Restaino 
 
SUBJECT:  CHANGE ORDER #4 - $0.00 

PIN 5755.57 - JOHN B. DALY BOULEVARD EXTENSION PROJECT 
   

 
 A contract for the above referenced project was awarded to Stantec Consulting Group Inc. 
on June 7, 2004 for professional consultant services and design related tasks in the amount of 
$430,449.00.  Change Orders #1 and #2 were approved by the City Council at its March 7, 2005 
and June 8, 2015 meetings, respectively, in the amount of $42,000.00. Change Order #3 was 
approved July 7, 2021 in the amount of $490,000.00. 
 
 Subsequent to the start of this project’s final design phase, added New York State 
Department of Transportation design requirements and right-of-way caveats have forced repeated 
alterations and revisions on the part of the City and its designer (Stantec).  The tasks in question 
are ongoing, and the fees for those out of scope performances have been estimated at a not-to-
exceed amount of $35,000.00.  However, existing underruns in environmental work and right-of-
way preliminaries will allow those extra costs to be paid without additional funding being allocated 
to the project ($0.00 change order). 
  
 Will the Council vote to so approve and authorize the Mayor to execute a change order in 
a form acceptable to the Corporation Counsel? 
 
 
     Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
Mayor Robert M. Restaino 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                            Bax________ Cauley_______ Myles_______   Tompkins_______ Zajac_______ 


